
Office at tlie*olicitor general 
Vilaghington, 311). . 20530 

December 10, 1979 

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
Route 12 
Old Receiver Road 
Frederick, Maryland 21701 

Dear Mr. Weisberg: 

I am writing in response to your letter of November 23, 
1979. 

Based on the meager information you have provided, it 
is impossible for me to determine to which Supreme Court 
cases you refer. In any event, this Office does not retain 
any documents related to specific cases, except briefs filed 
in the Supreme Court and hence publicly available there and 
at various law libraries, for more than two or three years. 
Both of the cases mentioned in your letter were decided 
more than five years ago. 

Finally, this Office is not involved in any legislative 
matters. 

Sincerely, 

Kenneth S. Geller 
Deputy Solicitor General 

cc: Quinlan J. Shea, Jr. 
Director 
Office of Privacy and Information Appeals 
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